

AREA NOTES

3/10/19

PRESENT: Sue, Lance C., Anthony M., Pat, Steve F.

9:05 AM

EXECUTIVE and SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS:

CHAIR: Tony: Went to bank to become a signer.

VICE CHAIR: Lance- no report.

TREASURER: Mike-Balance for this month: \$4,444.69 minus prudent reserve. He went to bank to set up account so he could work online. Got the county ID and mailed it in. He was given a debit card. Wants to know If area wants to keep it or if he can cut it up. After discussion, decision to cut up.

SECRETARY: Sue, asked for any corrections or additions. None.

VICE TREASURER: Pat, no report.

RCM: OB—Needs check to take Region and for hotel.

RCMA: Amber – not present.

WSNAC LIASON—Roger, working on sign-up sheet for hospitality room.

H and I : Beth—No male inmates at KCDC are attending. They are contacting someone at the jail. Do the members need permission to place Basic texts at the jail. No.

P and I- Roger—has been trying to figure out what he should be doing. Has subcommittee meetings the last Sunday of the month here at SLRC, here at 3.. Need an addition to the subcommittee list.

PHONE LINES: Charles- Are working well. Had 5 calls in Feb. still in process of setting up greeting.

UNITY AND ACTIVITIES: Mellissa: During Feb. dance—made \$473. Will be donating that. SEFA grill and thrill for Memorial Day. Usually at the club. Might hold at the beach. Summer months she will not be able to cover and camp out and picnic—when she is able, she will. Picnic will be on **Sept. 14th at area 4 at Pets.** For camp out the only availability is in June 23-28. Meets the first Friday of the month.

LITERATURE: Steve F. Needs check for \$600.10. Received missing box.

OUTREACH: Rob: Not present.

POLICY AND ADMINISTRATION: Matt: All is good.

WSNAC LIASON TO AREA: Not present

WEB SERVANT: Not present. He has been updating.

GROUP REPORTS:

MONDAY:

RACINE: 6:00 HOPE AFTER DOPE- Not present.

LIVING IN THE SOLUTION-Rob—Not here.

TUESDAY:

KENOSHA: 6:00 SHOW ME THE WAY TO RECOVERY-Kevin-25 -30—going really well. No problems or concerns.

RACINE: 6:00 RECOVERY FOR ADDICTS AT THE KING- Blue-20 per week. 2 newcomers. Goig very well. Attendance is up no problems or concerns.

LAKE GENEVA: Young and Free—7:30-Steve- 4-8 per week.

WEDNESDAY:

KENOSHA: 6:00 NEVER ALONE GROUP- Ron- not present.

RACINE: 6:00 PLUG IN- Not present.

KENOSHA: 8:00 FREEDOM TO LIVE- Jeffrey is GSR. Not present.

THURSDAY:

RACINE: 10:00 AM JOURNEY CONTINUES- Mike W.-group is going well, 5-8 per week.

RACINE: 6:00 WORK THE STEPS OR DIE-Nick—no problems or concerns.

KENOSHA 6:30 WINDS OF CHANGE- Andrew—really good steady attendance

DELEVAN: Serenity by Candlelight: Scotty-average 5 per week. Do struggle for service positions. Rent is paid through March.

FRIDAY:

KENOSHA: 6:30 ONE STEP AT A TIME- Pat, (Larry)—6-7 members. Consistent attendance. Needs trusted servants.

RACINE: 7:00 THE VISION OF HOPE- 7:00-Charles—Going well. Need trusted servants and support.

KENOSHA: 7:30 FRIDAY NIGHT BASIC TEXT STUDY- Ricky- 25-30, great attendance, no problems or concerns

SATURDAY:

RACINE: 4:00 STOP- not present

KENOSHA: 6:00 JUST FOR TODAY- John-Good meeting, hoest sharing.

DELEVAN: Serenity by Candlelight- Not present.

SUNDAY:

KENOSHA: 5:00 RECOVERY BY CANDLE -Roger— 11-15 per week. Group has made a turn around, good core, good following.

RACINE: 6:00- WE DO RECOVER-Larry-not met in the past 4 weeks. He will find out more tonight.

KENOSHA: 7:00 GROWTH IN RECOVERY-Jonathon—20 per week, no problems or concerns.

OLD BUSINESS:

Hospitality room at WSNAC—Area does not have have an opinion about what how money should be handled. Roger—can give money to Dave B. It is up to the group. Steve F. can also take money as he is on the committee.

NEW BUSINESS:

OPEN FORUM:

Debit card: Discussion and Mike cut- up the card.

Tony-3 checks were given to Becky which were misplaced and there won't be another Regional meeting until Sept.

Howard: WSNAC coming up- request for areas to make baskets for the convention to be raffled. Also looking for memorabilia.

Becky—we are hosting Region in Sept. The 3rd weekend. She will contact Paula.

Should bring it back to the groups that help is needed for Activities. Lance is the vice and can handle money and Sara said she will help as well.

Roger: World sent out info suggesting Pr be emphasized during the first week in June. They have a link for posters and ideas and things to do.

He also got link for surveys for areas. Says there is a discount, so cost is involved. He will get more info.

OB—says he will bring back info from Region.

NEW BUSINESS:

Three motions:

Area has a lot of money. Ideas to disperse: Midwest zonal learning day. A service learning day will be held at the hotel on the same day as Region and WSNAC BOD. Suggested that \$150 be used to buy 10 registrations and send people from the area to this.

Becky—for people who are involved in all areas of Service.

Ricky—good idea. Melissa-good idea.

Mike how do you decide who would go.

John- have to find out who is interested.

Becky—area could donate money to the Midwest zonal and individuals could go as they see fit.

Motion by John, seconded by Blue, to revise the motion to give each group receives one registration per group. \$315. Motion passes unanimously.

John, Blue seconded, send \$1000 to Region. Motion passes.

John, Charles, to purchase 3 full packages to WSNAC and donate them to the Actities committee. Total \$285. Passes.

Melissa, Roger 2nds, to receive \$100 to reserve for Pets. Passes.

Melissa, Roger 2nds, to reserve a state park for camp out, \$100, motion passes.

OB, makes motion, Roger seconds—needs \$200 to obtain hotel room for Region. Passes.

Roger wants to know if he has a budget for PR to like put up a billboard or put something on a bus or whatever.

Beth—suggests he get some idea about costs and bring back to next area.

Motion to close, Melissa, Matt, seconds.

NEXT MEETING:

APRIL 14, 2019

MEETING CLOSED AT 11:00